DISCLAIMER

Electronic versions of the exhibits in these minutes may not be complete.

This information is supplied as an informational service only and should not be relied upon as an official record.

Original exhibits are on file at the Legislative Counsel Bureau Research Library in Carson City.

Contact the Library at (775) 684-6827 or library@lcb.state.nv.us.

KENNY C. GUINN Governor

Executive Director
1201 Terminal Way, No. 221
Reno, Nevada 89502
(775) 688-1653
Fax (775) 688-1656

Northern Nevada Veterans Memorial Cemetery P.O. Box 1919 Fernley, Nevada 89408 (775) 575-4441 Fax (775) 575-5713



STATE OF NEVADA

OFFICE OF VETERANS' SERVICES

Deputy Executive Director

W VA Ambulatory Care Center
1700 Vegas Drive, No. 1719
Las Vegas, Nevada 89106
(702) 636-3070
Fax (702) 636-3079

Southern Nevada Veterans Memorial Cemetery 1900 Buchanan Boulder City, Nevada 89005 (702) 486-5920 Fax (702) 486-5923

March 27,2003

Committee on Taxation:

AB: 366

For the Record: I am Chuck Fulkerson, Director, and Office of Veterans Services:

I speak for the passage of this bill. It is a small token of appreciation this state can extend to our fellow citizens who serve in the Active Armed Forces. Monetarily it is a small help to balance a tight household budget on military pay. More important, it convenes a strong message of home state support on a personnel daily basis to those serving in every state of the union and large numbers of the counties around the world. It is a proud reminder of connection between the young serviceman and woman and the home town they came from.

From my own experience, I always felt proud to have been from a small state with a distinctive auto license plate that was a topic of conversation among my peers. It was always a notable time to unexpectedly see another car on post with a Nevada plate, and I always tried to link up with that car for talks of home when I could. This was in locations like Ft Benning, GA, Presidio of San Francisco, Ft Leonard Wood, MO and Ft Lewis, WA.

This is about allowing our military members from **NEVADA** the opportunity to keep a connection with **NEVADA** while not paying taxes for services they are unable to use and enjoy.

The funds donated to the Veterans Nursing Home would be used to purchase items to improve comfort, and quality of life for the residents.

ASSEMBLY COMMITTEE ON TAXATION DATE: 3/2/63 ROOM: 3143 EXHIBIT SUBMITTED BY: CHUCK FULKERSON

L-1 oF 1